MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF AUGUST 9, 2021

The Governing Body of the City of Hoxie, Kansas, met in regular session on Monday, August 9, 2021, at 7:00
p.m. at the City Office. Present were:

Darrick Zerr, Mayor

Jim Erwin, Street Commissioner

Kevin Schoendaler, Water Commissioner
Janet Bainter, City Clerk

Fred Washburn, City Superintendent
Brenton Boese, Chief of Police

Ken Eland, City Attorney

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Darrick Zerr at 7:00 p.m.

Minutes

The minutes of the regular meeting of July 12, 2021, were read and approved on a motion made by
Commissioner Schoendaler and a second by Commissioner Erwin. Motion carried 3-0.

Clerk’s Business

Bainter informed the Commissioners that Karl Pratt had been approached about the need for more pool
shades and lounge chairs at the pool. Pratt asked if the City would consider a possible grant project with a
match by the City. Bainter will contact Pratt and find out how much match dollars he is needing. Bainter
also asked for clarification regarding vacation time. The Personnel Rules and Regulations state that no
carry-over is allowed for personal leave, but it does not say that regarding vacation leave. Ken stated that
unless it is stated in the Rules and Regs that it can be carried over, then it cannot be carried over.

Chief of Police business

Chief Boese informed the Commissioners that Allie Repair has ordered brake pads and rotors for his pickup.
Boese also informed the Commissioners that the Dodge Charger was getting the transmission worked on at
Colby Dodge.

Sewer to Industrial Park

Washburn informed the Commission that he received a bid from Penco Engineering to run the sewer line
out to PSI. Penco’s bid was $298,000.00.

Trash truck tires

Mayor Zerr made a motion, seconded by Schoendaler, to accept the low bid of $1565.00 from Weis Tire for
4 Hercules tires for the trash truck. Motion carried 3-0.

Properties with Structural issues

A trailer house located at Sheridan and 8" St. and a garage at 801 Queen Ave. were declared structural
nuisances. Letters will be sent to those property owners stating that the property must be cleaned up.
Warrants

The warrants and overtime for the month of July were reviewed, approved, and signed by the
Commissioners.

Adjournment

With no further business, Mayor Zerr made a motion to adjourn. Schoendaler seconded the motion.
Motion carried 3-0.
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